

C-I Secondary Board Report

Submitted by Jennifer Strom, Principal October 2020

- Homecoming week was Oct 12-14th. Megan Felthouse and the student council did a
 great job organizing dress-up days, school-wide BINGO, Powder Puff Football, posters
 for the football game, and coronation at halftime. Congratulations to the King and
 Queen Landon Erickson and Karli Nixon!
- 2. Kurt Becker and I are working with Sourcewell for our October 30th staff development day. We will be working virtually with small groups of teachers to review Modern Teacher and get their feedback. We will wrap up the day with future planning sessions for teachers and a leadership meeting to plan the next steps for our use of the Modern Teacher platform.
- 3. On October 6th, the graduating class of 2021 had an opportunity to take the ACT test that was canceled from last year due to school being closed. 40 seniors participated in the 5.5 hour test of Math, Science, Reading, and Writing. Thanks to Nickie Doyle, her intern Emily Kringen for proctoring the test.
- 4. Staff had the opportunity to participate in a staff wellness challenge in October. Thirty one staff members participated by sending pictures of themselves participating in a self-care task that was chosen by scratching off a "lottery ticket". Two names of participating staff members were drawn for \$20 Amazon gift cards. Congratulations to Jackie Larson and Sarah Schmidt for winning!
- 5. During advisory, we have started using Character Strong curriculum to deliver our Social Emotional lessons. There has been very positive feedback from staff and students! Check out their website if you are interested www.characterstrong.com
- 6. Parent-Teacher conferences are coming up on Monday, November 2nd, and Thursday, November 5th. We will be doing conferences virtually either on the computer or by phone. The office secretaries will be calling the families that teachers have requested to meet with. Each conference will be scheduled for 15 minutes.